
tousakESUMMER -   

 LAKE OAKLAND HEIGHTS ASSOCIATION 
PROMOTING FUN AND A COMMUNITY SPIRIT 

JUNE - AUGUST 2020 

 

      ALL EVENTS ARE TENTATIVE BASED ON   
       STATE MANDATES FOR SOCIAL SAFETY               
Cancelled, postponed or rescheduled events will be 
posted on the Website, Facebook and Weenie Shack.  
 
                         JUNE ACTIVITIES 
 
June Subdivision Garage Sale is postponed until a 
future date is determined. 
 
Tuesday, June 9  
Ladies Auxiliary tentative potluck - Call Mary Lou 
Osborne at 248-674-3690 or Pam Pope at 248-342-3543 
for information. 
 
Tuesday, June 16 at 7:00 PM 
Board Meeting at the beach. 
 
Pancake Breakfast postponed until further notice. 
 
                         JULY ACTIVITIES 
 
Friday, July 3 
No Ski Show this July 3rd 
6:00 PM Potluck – LOHA will provide the meat. 
Everyone to bring a dish to pass and their own drinks. No 
glass. We will try to be socially safe. 
Fireworks event still under discussion. 
 
Tuesday, July 21 at 7:00 PM 
Board Meeting at the beach  
 
Tuesday, July 28 at noon 
Senior Lunch at the beach, $3.00 per person 
 
                        AUGUST ACTIVITIES 
 
Family Fun Day - date to be announced 
 
Tuesday, August 18 at 7:00 PM 
Board Meeting at the beach. 
 
Thursday, August 27 at noon 
Senior Lunch at the beach, $3.00 per person 
 
LOHPA WEBSITE – Be sure to check out the updated 
website at lohpa.com. 

      LOOKING FOR A SOCIAL DIRECTOR 
LOHA is desperately in need of someone to take on the 
duties of Social Director. There are only a few activities 
this summer due to the restrictions on social activities. 
There are persons willing to assist the director. Please 
call Jim Williams at 248-807-9377 to find out more. 
           REMEMBER TO PAY YOUR DUES  
Due to economy, dues are payable without penalty until 
June 30th. Mail with card to Cheryl Baker at 3755 
Breaker or put in her mailbox. Information is on the 
LOHPA website. 
                      PAVILION RENTAL  
All requests by members to use the pavilion for a 
function are to be made with Cheryl Baker. Her phone 
number is 248-804-4211. Information is on the website. 
              THANK YOU TO ALL THOSE  
WHO HELPED WITH THE BEACH CLEAN UP 
 
NEED MEMBERS FOR BEACH GATE CLOSING 
Volunteers needed to lock the gate at 10 PM. Call Don 
Swanson (248-674-1216) to sign up for dates.  
        2020 DIRECTORY INFORMATION   
                 IS URGENTLY NEEDED  
Call Paulette Howell (673-8989) or Mary Lou Osborne 
(674-3690) to update phone numbers and resident 
information. 
            ARE YOU A NEW RESIDENT? 
If you are a new resident, please call Mary Lou Osborne 
at 248-674-3690, for a LOHA Welcome Packet.    
             IF YOU HAVE A QUESTION  
        OR COMMENT REGARDING LOHA 
It is best if you direct questions and comments to the 
appropriate Board Officer or Director or email your 
concern to this address: 
               < board.lohpa@gmail.com> 
The phone number for each Board Member is on the 
backside of this newsletter. This procedure should result 
in fewer wrong answers and less confusion.                     
                  CANAL SLUDGE REMOVAL  
The dredging company removed 3 or 4 truckloads of 
material from the LOHA Park on May 5th.  They expect 
to remove more material as soon as it is dry enough, 
possibly beginning May 28th.  They will not be paid until 
it is all removed. Afterwards, a neighborhood company 
will be planting and restoring the area to its original 
condition. 
 OUR SYMPATHY GOES TO THE family of Henry 
(Hank) Burt a resident, the Wells family in the passing 
of Christina’s grandmother, Diane Owen, and to the 
Bowling family in the death of Keith’s father. 
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  2020 Boat Slip Waiting List 
1. Greg Warholak  
2. Sandi Hollingsworth 
3. Christy & Todd Rooney 
4. Bob & Brian Steele 
5. Ann Vernatter 
6. Wayne & Donna     

Heyniger 
7. Lisa Gates 
8. Kate Barnard 
9. Mitchell Jones & Chelsea 
10. Bill Pointer 
11. Brian Miller 
12. Joe Valente 
13. Heidi Anderson 
14. Mitchell Koop 
15. John & Ashley Rooney 
16. Nick Slanda 
17. Greg Detkowski 
18. Amanda Pieciak 
19. James E Loftin 
20. Dawn Harroun 
21. Carl & Victoria Peterson 
22. Jeff & Season Lewandowski 
23. Hubert Cornett 
24. Keith & Sharon Bowling 
25. Christopher Shaw 

SERVICES OFFERED BY LOHA RESIDENTS 
Larry Gatzmyer  (248-618-1118) is a massage 
therapist and will do massages in your home. 
Roland Jakel (673-5940) will pick up scrap metal. 
Carol Leonard  (248-420-7957) - your 
neighborhood Howard Hanna Real Estate agent. 
Westley Martin (248-895-8170) is owner of 
Michigan Roof Rescue, a licensed and insured 
company that puts a new roof on in one day. 
Cliff Miller  (673-8346) does scissors, knives and 
mower  blade sharpening 
Nancy Murray  (248-459-1745) customizes candy 
wrappers for any occasion, is a professional 
photographer and will do dog and house watching 
and babysitting.   
Pam Pope  (248-342-3543) is a distributor of 
Young Living Essential Oils. Give Pam a call to place 
an order or to find out more about the benefit of 
oils. 
Greg Ronquillo  (248-620-8660) is a MBA Real 
Estate Agent, 5631 Sashabaw Rd. 
Rob Weinmann (248-673-1913) is the owner of  
Weinmann Home Improvements. They do roofing, 
window replacements, siding, etc. He is licensed 
and insured and has been a resident of LOHA for 
35 years.                     
                        

 2020 LOHA BOARD  
MEMBERS CAN BE 

REACHED AT  
board.lohpa@gmail.com 
President – Jim Williams 
(248-807-9377) 
Vice-president - Don 
Swanson (248-674-1216) 
Secretary –Jessica Baker 
(248-818-6009) 
Treasurer –Cheryl Baker 
(248-804-4211) 
Expeditors -Jim Brumm 
(586-215-8898) 
Keith Bowling (734-306-
2593) 
Boating Director - Jerry 
Chamberlain (248-922-
7123) 
Legal Director - Mark 
Cunningham (586-907-
0244) 
Promotional – Mary Lou 
Osborne (248-674-3690) 
Social –  
Safety – Lee Howell (248-
673-8989) 
Newsletter Editor – Carolyn 
Bree (248-673-5347) 
 
             FOR SALE 
Brand new Mercury boat 
prop, Michigan Wheel Corp., 
13.2 x 17”, for sale. Call 
Don Swanson at 248-674-
1216. 
 
 

                The LOHA Newsletter is made available in print through the Waterford Church of Christ. 
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                             Jim Brumm  
                                is one of the  
 e             expeditors.  
  He and Lisa  
  moved here 
  3 yrs. ago. 
Jim is a network analyst at 
Magna. He worked at EDS for 
18 years after getting out of 
the Army in 1990. He holds a 
BS and Master’s in computer 
engineering. Has worked in 
construction and business. 
Lisa and Jim are married for 6 
yrs. He has fraternal 17-year 
old twins, who graduated 
from high school this year. He  
grew up in Beverly Hills, MI.  

Keith Bowling is the other 
expeditor. He and his wife, 
Sharon, moved here last 
August from Plymouth to be 
close to their grandchildren, 
who are ages 6, 3-1/2 and 14- 
month old twins. Keith met 
Mary Lou Osborne, who 
encouraged him to become 
involved. Keith has an electri-
cal engineering degree from 
Wayne State. He retired in ’18 
from Ford Motor Co. He and 
Sharon are married 36 years. 
They like the people in the 
neighborhood and look 
forward to taking their grand-
daughters to the beach. 

                                       Amanda 
          Pieciak 
          is this 
          year’s  
          beach 
attendant. Pictured with her 
are 2 of her 4 children, Jax & 
Ella (who cleans up after the 
geese). Amanda spent many 
summers at her great grand- 
mother’s, Barb Matousak, 
house, which she bought in 
’18. She has a BS degree from 
OU, and in normal times she 
works for an attorney. She 
remembers spending 
summers at the beach and 
participating in Halloween. 

LOHA LITTLE FREE LIBRARY is now at the beach entrance. It belongs to any resident 
in the neighborhood and is free. Take a book. If you see something you would like to 
read, take it. You do not have to give a book, at the time that you take one. Share a 
book. After you have read it, return it to this library or pass it on to a friend. Be a friend 
of the library and share books whenever you can. If the library is full, please do not place 
books on the ground. Put them in the library when there is room. I would like to thank 
Adam Stephens, who donated his time and talent in constructing the library for us. He is 
the steward for all the Little Free Libraries in Waterford Twp. including the ones at the 
parks, schools, and various locations. If you would like to donate books, you can go to 
Facebook and search “Waterford little free library” and Adam’s information is posted on 
this page. Mark the box “For LOHA” if you want the books to specifically go to our library. 

  


